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Mr Brook, Headteacher
Miss Rankin, Head of School

Dear Parents and Carers,

We hope this letter finds you well. As we complete this half term, we wanted to take a moment to express our 
gratitude for your unwavering support and dedication to your child's education. Your attendance at recent 
parents’ evenings, options events and support with home learning and revision plays an important role in 
creating a positive home-school relationship. Your encouragement at home plays a significant role in their 
success, and for that, we are extremely grateful.

Looking Ahead: Y11 GCSE Exams
We are fast approaching a crucial period in our Y11's academic journey—the GCSE exams. These exams are an 
important milestone, and we are committed to continuing to provide the necessary support and resources to 
help our students excel. Here are a few key points for Y11 parents to keep in mind:

Intervention Sessions: We will be continuing to offer lesson 7, Saturday School and will be offering additional 
sessions during Easter and Spring Bank holiday to help students prepare effectively. Please encourage your child 
to attend these sessions and make the most of the resources available.

Study Materials: Comprehensive home learning and practice papers will continue to be provided to aid in their 
revision. Please ensure your child utilises these materials to reinforce their learning.

Well-being: It's important to balance study with relaxation. Please encourage your child to take regular breaks, 
maintain a healthy lifestyle, and seek support if they feel overwhelmed.

Thank you once again to Y11 parents/carers for your partnership and commitment. We look forward to 
celebrating your child's achievements in the coming months.

Here is a reminder of upcoming key dates:

• Y9 Options form deadline – 23 April 2025
• Y8 Parents’ Evening – 1 May 2025
• Y11 GCSE Exams begin – 8 May 2025
• Y8 HPV vaccination – 22 May 2025 
• Y6 Parent meeting – 24 June 2025
• Y6 Transition day – 1 and 2 July 2025
• Y10 Parents’ Evening – 10 July 2025

Finally, for families who recently celebrated Eid and for those who will be celebrating Easter, we hope time with 
family and loved ones is joyous and creates special memories. 

Warm regards,
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ATTENDANCE MATTERS

The Department of Education suggest good 
attendance is: 

95%
This is what every student’s target is at

Castle Hall Academy, this allows for necessary life 
events i.e. illness, personal circumstances, 

appointments which cannot be made around 
school times etc. 

Parents encouraged to use the ‘My Child At School’ 
(MCAS) app to monitor their child’s attendance. 
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ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY
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Logging in to MCAS New and Existing 
accounts 
• From within the web browser type 
www.mychildatschool.com or access the 
MCAS mobile phone app, this will open 
the Parent Login screen.

• Enter your Email Address and Password. 
Use the Email Address registered to the 
MCAS account and the Password to Login.

• Click on the Login button.

• Login to the MCAS account and see all 
Students linked to that Email Address.

MY CHILD AT SCHOOL - MCAS

New Accounts
Parents were sent an email with a link to the 
Parent Login screen, then parents will click 
Here to open the Create Your Password 
screen. Parents then enter password and 
confirm password then click create password. 

Re-send Email and Link 
If you require a link to your user account re-
sending please contact office@castlehall.com  

Thank you to parents/carers who have activated their accounts! 

mailto:office@castlehall.com
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READ TO TRAVEL

These incredible students have 
read their way to Rio de Janeiro! 

From turning pages to travelling miles, their dedication 
to reading is taking them across the world. Keep going! 
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WORLD BOOK DAY

World Book Day is observed by over 100 
countries. CHA students enjoyed various 
activities from The Masked Reader,
Booknic, design a book front cover 
competition and themed homebakes ☺ 
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NATIONAL CAREERS WEEK

Every year, National Careers Week 
(NCW) provides a unique 
opportunity for students to focus 
on careers guidance and be 
inspired about their future 
pathways.

Students enjoyed exciting talks 
from Haribo and Transpennine 
Route Upgrade and gained 
valuable insights into the careers 
on offer.
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Choosing the right combination of subjects is 
crucial. Academic abilities, interests and 
future aspirations should all be considered. It 
is important to select subjects that will keep 
doors open for post-16 education and career 
opportunities.  

Out staff have been instrumental throughout 
the process in supporting students to help 
them make balanced and informed choices.

   Options form deadline is 23 April 2025!

YEAR 9 OPTIONS
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We are so proud and thankful to Oliver Y7. He has raised money to buy additional resources for our ever popular darts club. Students eagerly put the new equipment to good use 

DUKE OF EDINBURGH

Our Duke of Edinburgh 
students have been busy this 
half-term preparing for their 
Bronze Award expedition.
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We are so proud and thankful to Oliver Y7. He has raised money to buy additional resources for our ever popular darts club. Students eagerly put the new equipment to good use 

MATILDA THE MUSICAL

To everyone who was in the audience, thank you for joining us. Your 
presence and applause meant such a lot to our young performers.

To parents/carers of the talented cast, thank your support during 
rehearsals and show nights.
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We are so proud and thankful to Oliver Y7. He has raised money to buy additional resources for our ever popular darts club. Students eagerly put the new equipment to good use 

EXTRA-CURRICULAR
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We are so proud and thankful to Oliver Y7. He has raised money to buy additional resources for our ever popular darts club. Students eagerly put the new equipment to good use 
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We are so proud and thankful to Oliver Y7. He has raised money to buy additional resources for our ever popular darts club. Students eagerly put the new equipment to good use 

COMMUNITY

We are thrilled to 
share the success 
of our recent food 
bank donation 
collection, and we 
extend our deepest 
gratitude to all 
who contributed.

Your generosity will make 
a significant impact on our 
local community, and we 
couldn't be prouder of the 
collective effort shown by 
our students, parents and 
staff.
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We are so proud and thankful to Oliver Y7. He has raised money to buy additional resources for our ever popular darts club. Students eagerly put the new equipment to good use 

COMMUNITY

Well done to our Anti-bullying Ambassadors and School 
Council for taking part in the Mirfield in Bloom Spring 
Clean.
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We are so proud and thankful to Oliver Y7. He has raised money to buy additional resources for our ever popular darts club. S

SPORT

We are excited to share the fantastic 
achievements of our students in recent sports 
events and clubs. Their dedication, teamwork, 
and sportsmanship have been truly inspiring, 
and we are incredibly proud of their efforts.

We are committed to encouraging our 
students to stay active and engaged in sports 
and clubs. Sport not only promote physical 
fitness but also teach important life skills such 
as respect, resilience, and responsibility.
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Thank you to Alicia 

Manners who spoke to 

Y9 and Y10 students 

about the dangers of 

one punch. 

This was an important 

message with an 

emotional outcome 

helping students think 

and make a choice and 

understand 

consequences.  

 

AWARENESS
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Dear Parents / Carers,

Unfortunately, we are having to write to you about some dangerous and inconsiderate 
parking around school. Cars are being parked across local residents’ driveways, on 
pavements, junctions, double yellow lines and on the zigzag lines. This is obviously 
both very dangerous and illegal.

We know pick up and drop off times are difficult and very busy due to large amounts 
of children, but safety must take priority.

Dangerous and illegal parking can pose a safety risk to our students and others.
Please consider:

✓ parking further away from school, advising your child where you will be
✓ park further away and walk up to meet your child
✓ encourage children to walk home where possible
✓ use public transport

Help us to keep everybody safe.

Castle Hall Academy

THINK BEFORE YOU PARK!
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Governor and

Student Support

COMMUNICATION

EXTRA CURRICULAR

It is important that we have up to date information for your child. Please 

inform the Academy of any changes to your contact details.

Your main point of contact is your child’s Head of Year. The Head of Year team 

spend the day with their year groups in lessons, at break and lunch, they also 

supervise after-school detentions and support extra-curricular.

Please bear with them when making contact.  Below is a reminder of their 

details: 

Staff Email – allow 24hrs for  response Mobile – urgent 

Mr Pearson, Head of Year 7 jpearson@castlehall.com 07895 746870

Mr Johnson, Head of Year 8 djohnson@castlehall.com 07708 795466

Mrs Bonham, Head of Year 9 lbonham@castlehall.com 07708 795385

Mrs Ennis, Head of Year 10 cennis@castlehall.com 07565 399941

Miss Clarkson, Head of Year 11 rclarkson@castlehall.com 07708 796626

Student Absence

Parent/carer must notify the Academy on the first day of absence, to explain 
the reason for the absence via:

Staff Email Telephone

Mrs Toth, Attendance Officer StudentAbsence@castlehall.com 01924 523232 from 7:00am

mailto:lbonham@castlehall.com
mailto:ifox@castlehall.com
mailto:jgill@castlehall.com
mailto:cennis@castlehall.com
mailto:badams@castlehall.com
mailto:StudentAbsence@castlehall.com


MAGAZINEMAGAZINE

KEY DATES 2024-25
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KEY DATES 2025-26KIDS EAT FREE
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KEY DATES 2025-26HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES
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Uniform Exchange offers free uniform to families in Kirklees.  You can 
support them and the environment, by donating uniform you no longer 
need, or you can contact them if you need support via 
https://www.uniform-exchange.org/

UNIFORM EXCHANGE
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EXTRA CURRICULAR
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